
A life truly changed by Christ will be known by the continual pattern 
of living for Christ in all that is said and done!  While this doesn’t 
mean that anyone will be perfect without sin in thought, words or 
deeds, it’s no excuse to not allow The LORD to work in our lives! 

As we continue on with Calvary Relief, The LORD continues to 
remind us of why we’re here on this earth.  It is not to amass 
treasures on earth, but rather to store up for ourselves treasures in 
heaven! 

We certainly enjoy the work we have of serving folks 
who’ve lost most of what they own via a disaster.  
Many wonder just where is God in this or even if there 
is a God.  Right in the middle of that, The LORD 
directs us to them and uses us to show them that He 
hasn’t forgotten them and loves them more then they 
can imagine! 

But that’s only part of the reason we do what we do.  
Just like every other Christian, we’re to be pouring 
our lives into those around us in such a way that if they 
don’t know Christ, they will at the least know that He loves them, 
and if they so chose to make Him LORD of their lives then we’re to 
disciple them.  We’re each called to disciple whoever is in our lives 
just like those around us are to do for us!   

We all easily get caught up in and with life.  It’s usually not 
immediate, but a slow, drifting away from The LORD and towards 
our worldly desires.  But most of us didn’t start out that way, yet 
that’s often where we find ourselves.  And as we slowly drift away 
from what He wants from us, it gets harder each day to live for The 
LORD.   This is why discipleship is so important and what we know 
The LORD has us doing each day with Calvary Relief! 

There are so many people that come in and out of our lives every 
year that it’s impossible to keep in touch with each of them.  But 
when The LORD uses us to somehow reach others in a way that 
spurs them on to good works for Christ, we are always so blessed to 
know and He’s faithful to reveal that from time to time!   

We pray that you would continue on in Christ this year. Please pray 
for us that we would do the same. 
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ONGOING NEEDS 

We’re so blessed with all that The LORD has given 
us!  Our 5th wheel has truly become our home- so 
much so that when we’re away, we say we can’t wait 

to get back home and what we 
mean is our trailer!  

We’re trying to step it up with 
inviting local folks to Bible studies 
in the morning and dinner at 
night.  It’s hard to make new 
friends and we realize those 
around us are hesitant as well!  
But when we manage to break 
through those barriers that 

shouldn’t be there in the first place, it’s truly a 
blessing! 

None of our vehicles or RV’s were new when we got 
them and they continue to age and have issues.  Just 
routine maintenance is time consuming and costly.  
At least 2 if not all 3 of our vehicles will need tires 
soon and there are several other issues that need to be 
taken care of.  It’s always a struggle and expensive 
living in an RV and I wouldn’t recommend it to 
anyone even though for what we do we love it!  I’ve 
had to do some major things on both trailers this year 
and it looks like we need to change out at least one of 
our refrigerators before it gets hot again, and that 
isn’t cheap. 

Our tool trailer is constantly evolving and the work 
we do often times requires something we don’t 
already have. As you can see there, are a lot of needs, 
both ongoing and anticipated. 



2019 began with us serving in Richlands, NC helping some folks from Hurricane 
Florence.  It was our second response in the area and it was good to catch up with 
some old friends as well as make many new ones!  We finished up the first week of 
February and then moved Camp Calvary to outside Savannah, GA. 

We were going to help build out CC Savannah where our son is the lead pastor, but 
unfortunately there were some permitting issues that resulted in major delays and 
extra costs.  They still believe this is where The LORD wants them and are close to 
getting all the details worked out so that they can begin building soon!  Pray!! 

All was not lost though as we were able to spend some quality time with our kids, their 
spouses, and especially our grandkids.  Since we only get small amounts of time with 
them here and there, this was truly a blessing, especially to be like other grandparents 
and have the grandkids for sleepovers, play dates, lunch dates etc!  Both of our kids also 
bought houses while we were there so we were able to help them with 
things needed done before they moved in.  We also did a lot of  
maintenance on our equipment.  It was a much needed break from the road, 
but soon it was time to head out again! 

We received a call from Pastor Chris of Calvary Frontlines in Arkansas.  A 
historic flood had hit their area.  He was calling for guidance of what they 
could do to help their community.  We were busy with maintenance and 
spending quality time with our family and told him we could advise, but not 
come.  But then God!!  So we packed up our stuff, said good-bye to our 
family and CC Savannah and headed to Arkansas! 

It’s always quite an undertaking to pack up, move, unpack and set up Camp Calvary 
and this was no different.  Mary Jo’s back was worse then normal so it took a little 
while longer.  God worked out a couple things for us to get help driving.  Then when 
we arrived we had no water, sewer, or electric for either of the RV’s.  It took me a 
week just to get all of that figured out, piped, wired, and running!  We needed both 
RV roofs resealed and I was able to get the bunkhouse done in GA because it was being 
stored in the open.  The 5th wheel had to wait until we got to AR to not be under trees 
so that also added a few days on each end. 

We’ve been serving in Moffett, OK, an extremely poor town 
where every home was flooded.  We’ve helped several 
homeowners do different things and are currently working on 
completely rebuilding the interiors of 2 of them.  We’re not 
sure if we’ll do any more once these are done and we’ll 
remain open to The LORD’s leading!  Please keep us in your 
prayers and let us know when you want to come for a visit! 

And last but not least is the newest addition to our family on 
7/19/19 granddaughter Olivia Moné Hencye! 

Please keep us in your prayers that we’d honor Him with all 
we do! 

STAY CONNECTED 

We live on the road and are in constant 
need of prayer.  We do our best to stay 

in touch and have several ways 
for you to stay connected to 
us. 

Our website is 
CalvaryRelief.com 

We send out periodic email 
newsletters. You can sign up 
by going to the contact page 
on our website. 

We are also on Facebook, 
user “Curt CalvaryRelief 

Hencye” and twitter at “CalvaryRelief” 

Email-
DisasterPastor@CalvaryRelief.com 

Phone-  941-915-9560-Curt 

If you wish to give to us financially, you 
can do so online at CalvaryRelief.com 

or by sending a check to: 

Calvary Relief 

18668 N St Vrain 

Lyons, CO 80540 

Lord Bless, 

Curt & Mary Jo Hencye 
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